
SENATE BILL REPORT
HB 2646

As of February 25, 2014

Title:  An act relating to certification exemptions and training requirements for individual 
providers who work less than twenty hours per month for a single client, or who only provide 
limited respite services.

Brief Description:  Providing certification exemptions and training requirements for certain 
individual provider long-term care workers.

Sponsors:  Representatives Cody, Tharinger, Harris, Senn, Morrell and Freeman; by request of 
Department of Social and Health Services.

Brief History:  Passed House:  2/17/14, 96-0.
Committee Activity:  Health Care:  2/27/14.

SENATE COMMITTEE ON HEALTH CARE

Staff:  Kathleen Buchli (786-7488)

Background:  Long-term care (LTC) workers provide care to elderly and disabled clients, 
many of whom are eligible for publicly funded services through the Department of Social 
and Health Services (DSHS).  These workers provide personal care assistance, i.e. bathing, 
eating, toileting, dressing, meal preparation, and household chores, to individuals with 
developmental disabilities and individuals with other long-term care needs. 

The services may be provided (1) by LTC workers employed in various regulated residential 
settings; or (2) in the client's home by individual providers who contract directly with DSHS 
or by agency providers who are employees of a licensed home care agency.  A paid 
individual provider may be a relative or a household member, although the parent of a client 
who is a minor or the client's spouse may not be a paid individual provider under most 
programs.

The term LTC worker does not include persons employed in nursing homes, hospitals, 
hospice agencies, or adult day care or day health care centers.

Most LTC workers are required to complete 75 hours of basic training, and 12 hours of 
continuing education every year thereafter.  Most LTC workers are also required to pass 
written and skill demonstration exams to obtain certification as a home care aides.  Prior to 
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July 1, 2014, an individual provider who provides 20 hours or less of care for one person in 
any calendar month is exempt from certification requirements for becoming a home care 
aide.

Summary of Bill:  The certification exemption for individual providers who provide 20 
hours or less of care for one person in any calendar month is extended until July 1, 2016.  A 
certification exemption is created for individual providers who only provide respite services 
and work less than 300 hours in a calendar year.

Appropriation:  None.

Fiscal Note:  Available.

Committee/Commission/Task Force Created:  No.

Effective Date:  Ninety days after adjournment of session in which bill is passed.
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